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April- 
 
 

TOWN BOARD MINUTES 
PUBLIC HEARING 

                                         November 4, 2021  
 
 
To view a recording of the full meeting, please visit Town Hall Streams link below:  
https://townhallstreams.com/stream.php?location_id=119&id=40966    
 
The following is a summary of the Town Board Public Hearing as recorded by the Town Clerk. 
 
 
Call to Order   6:00 PM 
Pledge of Allegiance 
Town Board Meeting: 
 

Members of Town Board 
      

Present
  

Absent  

  Supervisor J. Conway 
  Councilor T. Tierney 
  Councilor H. Kennedy 
  Councilor R. Matters 
  Councilor B. Fritz 

                                                
Schedule of Meeting: 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the East Greenbush Town Board has scheduled a Public Hearing 
for the 2022 Preliminary Budget on Thursday, November 4, 2021 at 6:00 PM at the East 
Greenbush Town Hall, 225 Columbia Tpk., Rensselaer, NY 12144. 
 
By Orders of the Town Board. 
 
 
Supervisor Conway – Stated overview and timeline of the budget process.  Also explained the 
changes to come regarding general sewer districts, and the plan for the sewer consolidation. 
 
Comptroller, George Phillips – Presented further information and details on 2022 Preliminary 
Budget, including tax cap and tax levy.  Also discussed changes to be made with sewer 
consolidation as well as Fire Districts. 
*Please see presentation and 2022 Preliminary Budget attached. 
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Councilor Tierney comments; read by Councilor Matters - My apologies for my absence at this 
Public Hearing on the 2022 Preliminary Budget; I am attending a wake.  

I’d like to express my appreciation to Supervisor Conway, Meaghan Hart, and the Department 
Heads for their work on the 2022 budget.  I will review the recording of this meeting to hear 
comments submitted by our residents. I’d also like to thank my fellow Town Board members 
Rick Matters, Hollie Kennedy, and Bridget Fritz for their commitment to making fiscally sound 
decisions throughout the year which clearly influences the budget and has also helped to sustain 
the investment-grade credit rating.  

 
Open Public Privilege: 
  
Resident, David Terpening, addressed his comments to the Town Board. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT – 6:52 PM 
Motion to adjourn was duly moved by Supervisor Conway and seconded by Councilor Kennedy 
and brought to a vote resulting as follows: 
 

Supervisor J. Conway  VOTED: YES 
Councilor H. Kennedy VOTED: YES 
Councilor T. Tierney  VOTED: ABSENT 

  Councilor R. Matters  VOTED: YES 
  Councilor B. Fritz  VOTED: YES 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Ellen Pangburn, Town Clerk 

 


























































